
STATE ELECTION ADMINISTRATORS TRAINING 

 

Minutes of January 23, 2002 

 

The SEAT Committee meeting was held on January 23, 2002 at the ISAC University  

Meeting, Des Moines at 4:00 p.m. 

 

Those in attendance were Paul Coates, Iowa State University Government Programs 

Department, Ken Slothouber, Jasper County Auditor, Renee McClellan, Hardin County 

Auditor, Barb Huey, Cherokee County Auditor, Bob Galbraith, Deputy Secretary of 

State, Vicki Ritz, Woodbury County Auditor Deputy/CERA, Patrick Gill, Woodbury 

County Auditor & Recorder, Judy Clark, Page County Auditor, Jane Halliburton, Story 

County Supervisor, Barb Echter, Osceola County Auditor, Dawn Williams, Marshall 

County Auditor Deputy/CERA, Judy Howrey, Calhoun County Auditor, Ann Clary, 

Secretary of State’s Office and Bob Mulqueen, ISAC Public Policy Analyst. 

 

Legislative update was that Eric Bakker is no longer with the Secretary of State Office.  

Bob Mulqueen will be our contact. 

 

Pat talked to Maureen Wilson at Senator Harkins office about federal legislation and the 

possibility of assisting us with getting federal dollars. 

 

Bob Golbraith updated the committee on the federal legislation. 

 

It was the consensus of the Committee to move forward with the program with or without 

state legislation. 

 

Paul Coates discussed the costs and plan for each module.  A three and one half day 

module could be set up for this year.  He is checking on the dates and location.  Vicki 

Ritz will e-mail everyone with the approximate costs. 

 

Paul Coates, Sandy Steinbach, Vicki Ritz and Dawn Williams will get together to discuss 

the curriculum for the first module. 

 

Meeting was adjourned until March 22, 2002. 

 


